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Service 179 Bath - Writhlington via Timsbury, Farmborough, Paulton and Midsomer Norton
The Council supports a full Sunday timetable and evening journeys (Mon-Sat) between Bath and Writhlington via Timsbury, Farmborough, Midsomer Norton and Radstock.   Route map and timetable details are at: First Service 179.pdf. Separate arrangements apply for each of the Sunday service; the evening departure from Bath at 19:40 (Mon-Sat); and the later departure at 23:00 on Fridays and Saturdays only.   
	
	Sunday services

	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£10,000

	
	Patronage (estimated)
	3,900

	
	Concession journeys %
	35%

	
	Cost per passenger journey 
	£2.54


	
	Monday – Saturday evenings 19:40 departure

	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£21,675

	
	Patronage (estimated)
	2,035

	
	Concession journeys %
	16%

	
	Cost per passenger journey 
	£10.67


	
	Friday & Saturday evenings 23:00 departure 

	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£14,872

	
	Patronage (estimated)
	905

	
	Concession journeys %
	14%

	
	Cost per passenger journey 
	£16.44


More than half of customers on the services use tickets (day tickets and other season tickets) that are pre-purchased from the operator.  There is no transparency as to how season ticket revenue is attributed to the service and these passengers make no direct contribution to the revenue earned by the supported service. It is possible that the operator might lose day ticket or season ticket income if the evening service was not supported by the Council.

The daytime 179 service is operated commercially and is not affected by this.

Consultation Issues
In light of the cost the Council pays for each passenger journey, the evening services are considered to represent very poor value for money.  It is not considered likely that any commercial level of direct service would be feasible during the evening.  Some more complex journeys (changing at Radstock to service 178) would allow passengers travelling from Bath at 1930 to return to Hallatrow, High Littleton, Farmborough and Timsbury.

Possible options we would like to hear your views on:

1. Re-tendering of Sunday services with a view to retaining the service subject to the prices received from operators.

2. Any suggestions you may have for reducing the level of subsidy required for this service.

3. Unless alternative sources of funding become available we would consider withdrawal of evening services where value for money is very poor.  

Further surveys of patronage and concession use are being undertaken as part of this tender exercise.

